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July 10, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

According to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, the air in the Puget Sound region “is among the dirtiest five percent in the nation.”  Diesel exhaust is a major contributor to the region’s poor air quality.  In 2001, I proposed an initiative to begin the use of ultra-low sulfur diesel fuel (ULSD) in King County Metro Transit’s bus fleet and to retrofit 779 buses with particulate traps.  This initiative would improve air quality in the region and spur the market for consumption of this fuel.  During budget hearings, the King County Council requested a cost-benefit analysis of this proposal.  

With this letter, I am transmitting the cost-benefit analysis that was prepared by the King County Department of Transportation (KCDOT).  The proposal has been revised to retrofit 367 buses and to use ULSD throughout the bus fleet.  The change in the number of converted buses represents the effect of budgetary realities.  This proposal reduces the cost, in present values, to $4.8 million. 

The cost-benefit analysis concludes that the benefits of the proposal exceeds costs by approximately $333,000, not including any grant funds received by King County.  If followed, this proposal will clean the air and improve public health through reduced mortality and cases of respiratory illness.  These benefits will be felt regionwide as diesel exhaust is widely dispersed throughout the Puget Sound area.  The region’s air quality and health benefits will be even greater if other entities adopt their own ULSD programs as well.  In summary, I feel that retrofitting our buses is preferable to increased service as it results in larger public health benefits.

I look forward to your action on this proviso response.  If you have questions concerning the cost-benefit analysis, I encourage you to contact Gary Prince, Senior Project Manager, Department of Transportation, at (206) 263-6039.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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